
Dinner money is £2.20 per day 

Dinner money this half term is £77.00 

Friday Lunch Club is £13.20 

Monday and Friday Lunch Club is £30.80 

Breakfast club:- drop in session £2.30 per day. 

There is now a suggestion box in the main           

reception. Please feel free to add any             

suggestions/comments. 

Contact Details 

Please ensure you tell the office if any of 

your contact details have changed as soon as 

possible. 

Free School Meals 

There are some families who are entitled to Free School 

Meals but are not claiming so school loses the Pupil 

Premium Funding.  If you think you maybe entitled, but 

are not already claiming, please call into the office for an 

application form or see our website. 

Afterschool Clubs 

Afterschool clubs continue to run this half term, there 

will be no clubs week beginning Monday 13th July. 

You can order embroidered school 

uniform from Tesco online, follow 

the link through the homepage of 

our school website. 

Caring about Learning | Learning about Caring 

Dates for your diary 
• Teacher Training Day—Friday 26th June 

• School closes for Summer holidays on Monday 20th July 

• Open Afternoon—Friday 10th July 

• Wild About Our School Day—Saturday 6th June 

• Monday 8th June—Class Photographs 

• Walk to School Week—W/B Monday 29th June 

• Tuesday 7th July—Early Years Sports Day at 9.20am 

• Thursday 9th July—Year 1/2 Sports Day at 9.30am 

• Wednesday 8th July—Year 3/4 Sports Day at 1.30pm 

• Thursday 9th July—Year 5/6 Sports Day at 1.30pm 

• Thursday 18th June—Year 5/6 Jodrell Bank Day 

• Friday 19th June—Year 6 Christies Trip 

• Monday 6th July—Year  5 Crucial Crew Trip 

• Wednesday 1st July—Current Year 5 Ghyll Head Meeting at 

6.00pm 

• Wednesday 15th July—Year 6 Leavers Performance at 6.00pm 

• Monday 20th July—Year 6 Leavers Service at 2.00pm, St 

Paul’s Church 
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Did you know, parents are welcome to come into their 
child's class every Friday morning from 8.45am to 

have a look at their work. 



An update from Ms Sorohan 
Welcome back to the final half term of this school year. There 

will be lots of opportunities for you to join celebrations of our 

children's work and the school. It will be lovely to see you all at 
our ‘Wild about our school’ morning, the School Fete and also 

our open afternoon where you will be able to collect your child's 

end of year report. I look forward to seeing you then.  

Attendance 
From September the government are bringing in a further  

challenge for school attendance by raising the level at which a 
child is deemed persistently absent to include all pupils whose 

attendance is 90% or less in a bid to further raise standards. 

In real terms a child who misses 19 or more days over an       

academic year will be classed as persistently absent. Over a 
five year period a child whose attendance is at 90% will miss a 

quarter of a school year, that’s a lot of lost education.  

At St Paul’s we will continue to support all our parents to      

ensure their children attend school regularly. If you have any 
concerns please contact myself or Mrs Crewdson through the 

school office. 

PayPal 
We are endeavouring to become a 

cashless office.   If you can pay for 

school dinners via our website and 

PayPal that would be very much 
appreciated. We have had lots of positive feedback from 

parents already using this facility. Please give it a try and get 

log-in details from the school office. You can also use PayPal to 

pay for school trips, clubs and music tuition. We are now able to 
take debit/credit card payments at the school office for 

amounts over £10.00. 

Year 5/6 

This term is a very busy one in 5/6 full of trips and events. We 
are continuing our topic ‘The Islamic Golden Age’ which the 

pupils have all been enjoying. Well done to all the pupils for their 

mature attitudes and great effort during the assessment weeks. 

Year 3/4 

It’s our final term of the year! Year 3 and 4 have really worked 
hard and enjoyed the new curriculum themes. The visit from the 

Roman Soldier really set the scene for our history topic. We are 

looking forward to presenting what we have learned in our end 

of year performance ‘What have the Romans ever done for us?’ 
which will be on Thursday 9th July at 6.00pm. Well done to all 

pupils for working hard in  assessment week. 

Year 1/2 

This half term the children will continue the topic ‘All around 
the world’. In science the children will learn about animals 

including humans. To link with our science topic we will be 

visiting Blackpool Zoo on July 8th. Your child will soon bring home 

a letter with all the details, please check their book bags 
regularly. We will need some parent helpers so if you are 

available please let one of the team know. There are a limited 

number of seats so let us know early.  

Early Years 

The children are continuing their learning around the theme ‘The 

Great Outdoors’. Including hatching caterpillar eggs, observing 

tadpoles changing into frogs, having chicks for a visit and later 

in the term visiting Tatton Farm to learn about farm animals. 
We’ll keep you informed each week through our weekly          

newsletters. 


